
Green Township School District 
Box 14, Greendell, New Jersey 07839 

www.greenhills.org 
 

Dr. Jennifer Cenatiempo     Mrs. Karen Constantino        Mr. Jon Paul Bollette 
Superintendent/Director of  Business Administrator/Board Secretary             Principal/Coordinator of Instruction 

Personnel & Staff Development       

                        

 

 

 

October 20, 2022 

 

 

Dear Parents and Guardians, 

 

The Green Township School District is committed to creating a safe and supportive learning 

environment for all students and staff. As part of this commitment to safety, the district has 

been working to upgrade a variety of systems and practices to enhance the overall safety. 

While we cannot provide great detail about our safety protocols, we felt that it was important 

to communicate a few recent upgrades.  

 

Panic Button Installation – The school district has installed panic buttons in various places 

around the school. When activated, these security devices will allow for an immediate, 

automated call to announce the need for a lockdown and communicate instantly to law 

enforcement. Mr. Bollette and I spent time meeting with all of our students today to explain 

the new security devices in the hallways. Much like our fire alarm pull stations around the 

building, the students were informed that these new security devices must only be utilized in 

a time of emergency. The students were able to ask questions about these devices and were 

assured that our school is a very safe place. The addition of these devices makes our building 

a safer place for everyone. 

 

Bus Identification In Bus Windows – All district buses now have an identifying label on 

both the driver and passenger side of the bus windows that states Green Township and the 

bus number. This identification is important in ensuring your child is boarding the correct 

bus.  

 

Staff Lanyards – All staff have been provided with an identification lanyard to be worn 

throughout the school day.  

 

Drop Off Table – The drop off table is in the main vestibule. If you are bringing in 

something for your child, please label it with the provided sticky notes, and we will ensure 

that your child gets their items.  

 

Each of these measures provides additional security to our students and staff. We are 

continuing to evaluate our security measures and will provide additional updates as we 

implement security enhancements. Please reach out to us with any questions or concerns.  

 

Sincerely, 

Jennifer Cenatiempo, Ed.D.     Jon Paul Bollette 

Superintendent      Principal 


